
WHEATFIELD TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION 
 

The Wheatfield Township Parks and Recreation Board met on December 21, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  Robert Foltz, John Weldon, Dave Mills, Jeff Beinhower. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  
Dave Miller made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 16th meeting.  Jeff Beinhower 
seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
  Checking Account $   5,776.39 
  Savings Account $ 17,245.22 
  TOTAL FUNDS $ 23,021.61 
   
Jeff Beinhower made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Dave Mills seconded.  Motion 
approved. 
 
BILLS PAID (NEED APPROVAL)  
Check #824 PPL, Electric 12/08/10       $     37.63 
 TOTAL BILLS (PAID)        $     37.63
        
Jeff Beinhower made a motion to pay the bills.  Dave Mills seconded. Motion approved. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Bob Foltz presented the revised layout for the DCNR sign.  Jeff Beinhower made a motion to approve 
the sign layout and to have the sign made.  Also, to have four small signs made to mark the hiking trail 
at the ¼, ½, ¾ and 1 mile marks.   Dave Mills seconded.  Motion approved.  Bob will take the layout 
to Brooks Graphix, 8 E. Main, New Kingstown (697-8275) to have the signs made. 
 
Bob Foltz reported that Jim Fuller and Dexter Potter installed a new gate at the power line road. 
 
Bob Foltz reported that he and John Weldon inventoried the parts (clamps, bolts, etc.) for the fence 
and found we are still missing a few parts.  Bob will contact Tyson Fence to get the parts needed. 
 
John Weldon reported that Jim Fuller and Dexter Potter graded the area to the left of the railroad bed.  
When they have topsoil from the township shed project they will pile it in the graded area for use at 
the park.   
 
General discussion was held on ideas for the third ball field layout and projects for 2011.  The idea of 
buying a tank sprayer (for on the back of the tractor) to spray weed killer was discussed.  Also, 
discussed was the needed repair of the dimatex pit, getting sand for the sandbox and working on the 
hiking trail in 2011. 
 
John Weldon reported that the water heater has been turned off and the pipes drained for the winter.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Bob Foltz reported that he visited Brooks Graphix and ordered the DCNR sign and four markers for 
the trail. 
 
John Weldon reported that he received the parts needed for the fence, from Tyson Fence.  
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Bob Foltz reported that Jim Fuller and Dexter Potter have moved some topsoil to the park. 
 
Bob Foltz reported that he will see that the advertisement for organizations wanting to use the fields at 
the park in 2011 is placed on the cable, in the Duncannon Record and Perry County Times.  They 
should attend the February meeting. 
 
Dave Mills reported that Bob Foltz and Shawn Fuller are up for reappointment to recreation board in 
2011.  The township supervisors should reappoint them as part of their reorganization meeting in 
January. 
 
 
 
 
    
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be January 18, 2011. 
John Weldon made a motion to adjourn at 7:20.  Dave Mills seconded.  Motion approved. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Robert E. Foltz 
Secretary 
cc: Township Supervisors   
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